
 
 

 

 

 

February 2025 

Dear Faithful Friends and Family, 

 

As we reflect on the first month of 2025, it’s hard to believe how quickly 

time has passed. While the start of this year has brought challenges, we 

remain assured of God’s presence and faithfulness with us every step of 

the way. As Scripture reminds us in Hebrews 4:16 “Let us therefore come 

boldly before the throne of grace, that we may obtain mercy, and find 

grace to help in time of need.” 

His goodness and faithfulness are unwavering, and we lean on that truth 

in this season. 

On December 28, 2024, we arrived in the United States to spend time with 

Brett’s brother, Eric, who was battling cancer. The Lord graciously 

allowed us to be by his side for two weeks before He called him home to 

glory on January 11, 2025. Eric’s funeral was held the following Saturday, 

and we are grateful that many of our unsaved family members were 

present to hear the Gospel clearly proclaimed. Please join us in praying 

that the Holy Spirit will continue to work in the hearts of those who heard 

the truth, drawing them to salvation. 

We are in the process of renewing our visas. Please pray with us that this 

process will go smoothly, and that we will receive quick approval for the 

renewal. We trust in God’s perfect timing and provision. 

The last Sunday in January, Victory Baptist Church in Ashburton had 7 

first time visitors!  The first Sunday in February, there were 89 people in 

attendance for the Sunday morning service!  We are encouraged and excited to see God continuing to work in the church.  We look 

forward to being back in New Zealand soon and being a part of what God is doing there.   

On February 15, we will leave Wisconsin and head towards Florida.  We will be able to be with our sending church, see family and 

visit supporting churches in the area.  

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support.  We were so thankful for the Christmas gifts that were sent our way. You made us 

feel so special!  

In Christ, 

Brett & Jenny Hoffman 

+ 64 027 910 2952 – free on WhatsApp and Signal 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

Salvation of our Sunday School 

age children 

For our teens as they deal with 

peer pressure, to remain faithful to 

the Lord 

For visitors to come as a result of 

our door knocking and 

letterboxing efforts 

For the several discipleships we 

are engaged in to have an impact 

in the lives of the students.  

For the Lord to provide property 

and or a building for us to have a 

permanent place to meet 

That God would save five souls in 

2025 

Visa approval 

 

Safety in travel 

 

Victory Baptist Church in 

Ashburton 

 


